DISTRICT MARKET LAMB SHOWS INVESTMENT IN 4-HERS( EDUCATION

Source: Monty Chappell

It all started in the early 1970s with one show involving about six or eight 4-H members. In 2002, there is a total of nine District Market Lamb Shows and expositions with 300 to 400 4-H members competing.

The growth of these events shows that they(re fun as well as educational experiences. The time and money 4-H members spend on lambs is an investment in these young peoples( educations. And the benefits of their investments will benefit 4-Hers throughout their lives.

The schedule and locations for District Market Lamb Shows and expositions, which include other livestock species, is as follows: June 1, Georgetown; June 8, Stanford; June 15, Falmouth; June 17 and 18, Morehead; June 22, Hartford; July 6, Germantown; July 13, Winchester; July 27, Hopkinsville, and August 2 and 3, Bowling Green.

NOTE AGENTS: If you have members competing in any of the above-mentioned events, complete the following sentence: (County Name) 4-H members competing in the (Show Location) are:

A new regulation this year is that youth must have shown lambs in district shows to qualify to show those lambs at the Kentucky State Fair. The Junior Sheep Show will be August 19 through 21; the Open Sheep Show, August 22 through 25. The entry deadline for these two shows is July 10. To obtain a catalogue, contact Mary Herbert at 502-367-5190.

By competing in livestock shows, 4-H members reap many life-long benefits, including setting goals, assuming responsibility, accepting disappointments, and improving social skills, among others.

For instance, youth start with a 110- to 120-pound lamb and take all responsibility for its daily care with the goal of having a 350- to 400-pound lamb prepared to show at the state fair. Daily care involves providing feed and water, cleaning the pen and bedding and exercising the animal. 4-H members show their lambs all summer long. This competition also helps 4-Hers build character as they accept not winning a show, or the periodic loss of a lamb.

Meeting new people and former acquaintances at the shows aids the development and improvement of social skills. Since most shows are on Saturday, they are an opportunity for involvement and interaction as families travel together to attend the events.

For more information on livestock and other educational opportunities available through Kentucky 4-H Youth Development, contact your (County Name) Cooperative Extension Service.

Educational programs of the Cooperative Extension Service serve all people regardless of race, color, age, sex, religion, disability or national origin.
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